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AGINGGracefully



Dear Friends,
Often, we refer to aging with a negative connotation – on 
personal, professional, and even organizational levels. Over 
this past year, the challenges of an inadequate workforce, rising 
costs, and navigating through a long pandemic, certainly had 
an impact on how “old” we feel at Lakes Region Community 

Services, adding more than a few gray hairs! Over this past year our families and employees alike have 
shown again and again how we can conquer obstacles and find the silver linings.

At LRCS we are proud to be an “aging” business - mature in knowledge and skills and resourceful at meeting 
the needs of the communities we serve. We have deep roots that have had years to take hold even as 
we sprout new branches that bend and grow to the changing circumstances in the work we do. We have 
dedicated employees who spend their careers with us, retire, and return to continue to offer their knowledge 
and service.

All these strengths shine through in what we do each day. We support individuals from birth through the life 
span - assisting a young mother with her new baby, a child in meeting developmental milestones, a family 
navigating a developmental disability diagnosis, a young adult leaving school and embracing their brave 
new world, or an elderly couple to stay at home with their needs being met. The desire for independence, 
dignity and opportunity are not defined by age, but what we all yearn for in every phase of life.

Our goal is to engage, empower and inspire our families and 
employees, and community partners, so that no one gets 
left behind in these challenging times. After all, as the saying 
goes, ‘aren’t we all just walking each other home?’ Let’s do it 
gracefully, together.

As we continue to age and develop as an organization, we are 
ever thankful to our community’ support and encouragement. 
Together, we look forward to thriving in the year ahead.
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AGING GRACEFULLY, TOGETHER

From the PRESIDENT & CEO AND BOARD PRESIDENT

Rebecca L Bryant
President & CEO

Carrie Chase
President of the 
Board of Directors

“Independence, dignity and 
opportunity are not defined by age, 

but yearned for in every phase of life”



Officers
Carrie Chase, President

Gary Lemay, Vice President 
Lynn Hilbrunner, Secretary

Jeanin Onos, Treasurer

R. Stuart Wallace, Past President

Margaret Selig, Member-at-Large 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 2021-2022
Rebecca Bryant, President & CEO

Shannon Kelly, Executive VP

Shelley Kelleher, VP & CFO

David Emond, VP of Operations

Robert Landry, VP of Resource Coordination

Robert Leda, VP of PR and Development

Erin Pettengill, VP of Family Resource Center

Joleen Welford, VP of Human Resources

EXECUTIVE TEAM

Colleen Cass, Director of Information Technology

Lisa Clark, Director of Nursing

Judith Maguire, Executive Assistant

Wendy Robb, Director of StaffWorks

Kenneth Wing, Director of Residential Services 

MANAGEMENT TEAM

LRCS is a private, nonprofit family-centered organization founded in 1975. LRCS is designated by the 
State of New Hampshire as an Area Agency to support individuals living with developmental disabilities 
or acquired brain disorders and their families; recognized by Family Support NH as the Family Resource 
Center of Central New Hampshire; and licensed by the State of New Hampshire to support seniors and 
adults living with chronic illness to maintain independence in their homes. 

Lakes Region Community Services (LRCS) is “Dedicated to Serving the 
Community by Promoting Independence, Dignity, and Opportunity.”

Mission
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Directors
Randy Perkins
Richard Crocker 
Garrett Lavallee 
Catherine Walker 
Thomas Costigan, Jr.

Kurt Christensen 
Kirk Beattie 
Pamela Hannett 
Emily Fortson 
Eric Adams 

Director Emeritus
Matthew Canfield



Charlie Hughes and Denis Breton

Aging Gracefully IN A LRCS CAREER
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The inseparable bond and friendship between Charlie Hughes and Denis 
Breton, two long-term LRCS employees, dates back over 20 years. In the 
early 2000s, the pair got their start at LRCS as Resource Coordinators. 
They worked closely together, sharing an office, helping individuals living 
with developmental disabilities or acquired brain disorders to design, 
manage and direct their support services. “The best part about my job was 
providing stability to the individuals and families I supported. They trusted 
me and knew they could count on me, especially when they felt they had 
no one else,” shared Denis. While the two spoke highly of the individuals and families they supported, they 
also shared the importance of the relationships they made with other LRCS staff. “LRCS is like one big family. 
The friendships are invaluable,” said Charlie.

Denis and Charlie are better known to their colleagues as Statler and Waldorf, the popular Critics from 
The Muppet Show who are always up to no good. “I don’t remember hearing anything about The Muppet 
reference until one day an employee taped a picture of the Muppet Critic characters to the outside of our 
office door,” joked Charlie.

The duo worked hard, but the humor, jokes, and pranks they played around the office gave a new meaning to 
the phrase ‘work hard, play hard’. “At one point, we had a jar full of jellybeans in our office that people would 
come in and take, often by the cupful! Finally, Denis and I added a sign to the jar that said ‘Previously licked 
jellybeans’, Charlie recalls. “But the sign didn’t work. People still took them!”

And their antics didn’t stop there. “One of our best moments was the cooking contest we had at the office. 
Charlie and I were the judges, of course, and we had the contestants bring in dishes and baked goods for us 
to eat. It was our job to decide who made the best food,” explained Denis. “We would pin the staff against 
each other by telling each contestant another person was winning. They would get upset and bring in another 
dish for us to try. We ate very well!” Denis was even able to get his wife involved by having her create trophies 
for the winners. Denis laughed as he recalled the story and said, “They all won. We didn’t want to upset 
anyone or, more importantly, cut our resources!”

The two, now retired, are back working for LRCS part-time, providing direct care services to individuals. 
Although a bit grayer than when they started with LRCS over 20 years ago, they are still smiling and finding 
ways to give back to the community they love. 

Charlie and Denis may be “retired,” but they have no plans to stop serving individuals through LRCS 
anytime soon. Their work in the developmental disability community continues to flourish and age gracefully 
– just like their friendship. 

A STORY OF FRIENDSHIP AND FUN OVER THE YEARS
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“Count your age by friends, 
not years. 

Count your life by smiles, 
not tears.”

- John Lennon



Celebrating EMPLOYEES

MISSION AWARD
The LRCS Employee Mission Award began in 2019 to acknowledge long-term employees and Shared Family 
Living Providers that represent the Agency’s mission and values through dedication and achievement. Award 
recipients produce quality work, consistently display characteristics valued and appreciated by coworkers, 
individuals, and the greater community, and are a reliable compass continually pointing the Agency in the 
direction of its goals and aspirations. The Employee Mission Award is unique in that it is awarded to one 
person per year, and consideration is based on nominations by his or her peers, with the final selection 
confirmed by Management Team.
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2019
Melanie Mardin, 

Resource Coordinator

2020
Lisa Judd, 

StaffWorks Program Manager

2021
Mellissa Svoboda,

Gentle Teaching Consultant

2022
Betty Loos,

Shared Family Living Provider

MISSION AWARD

Winners
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Celebrating EMPLOYEES

LONGEVITY AWARDS
Each year, LRCS has the pleasure of 
recognizing long term employees and 
Shared Family Living providers who 
have reached milestones of years of 
services to the community. Over the 
course of July 1, 2021 – June 30, 2022, 
twenty-three employees and Shared 
Family Living providers share this honor. 
In today’s work world where most 
people change careers frequently, it is 
heartwarming to recognize the loyalty 
that so many employees have given to 
LRCS’ individuals and families. These 
milestones serve as a vital link in the 
chain which drives our mission. 

10 Year Milestone

2021-2022 LONGEVITYAwardees

Hailey Sworab
Colleen Cass
Shelly Shamberger
Glenn Dunlap		
Birgit Walker		
Laura Stanley	
Christine Boemig	
Elaine Ramsey		
Phyllis Duquette
Aline Breton
Pam Prince

Bruce Kaler
Sandra Shene
Phyllis Nash
Bethany Elliot
Deb Danforth
Rebecca Bryant	
Kasey Gagnon
Sally Hahn
Tamara Burrow-Havlock	

15 Year Milestone 25 Year Milestone
Melinda Boyd

30 Year Milestone
Roberta Latullipe

35 Year Milestone
Nancy Hood



The Family Resource Center of Central New Hampshire (FRC-CNH) impacts a growing number of families 
and children in the Lakes Region through its specialized programs, services, and outreach events. The FRC-
CNH offers parent education, early intervention, and support to assist families to meet complex needs, make 
positive connections, and prepare children for success today and tomorrow.

Over the past year, the FRC-CNH was designated a ‘Family Resource Center of Quality’ (FRC-Q) by the 
Wellness and Primary Prevention Council (WPPC) of the New Hampshire legislature. 

The FRC-Q designation defines and promotes quality of practice. With the new designation, the FRC-NH 
stands out as a FRC that provides depth in its programs and services and is committed to Principles of Family 
Support, and the Strengthening Families Framework, an approach that focuses on a family’s strengths to assist 
with problem-solving.

“The process of becoming a FRC-Q provided a chance for us to reflect on our best practices and appreciate 
the  impact of our amazing staff on the wellbeing of the families we support. We are very proud of the 
designation,” stated Erin Pettengill, Vice President of the Family Resource Center.

FAMILY RESOURCE CENTER OF QUALITY DESIGNATION  A higher standard
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LRCS



FAMILY RESOURCE CENTER OF QUALITY DESIGNATION  A higher standard
LRCS prides itself on being an essential  community partner 
supporting individuals and families through exceptional care, 
quality, and services. Through the partnership with Lakes 
Region Community Developers (LRCD), LRCS is excited to 
expand services and outreach through the  Gale School 
Redevelopment Project transforming the historical Gale 
School located in Belmont into a community facility operated 
by LRCS.

The additional space will provide an opportunity to 
bring programs and services to the larger community 
base, as the Gale School location allows easier access to 
services for families located in Barnstead, Belmont, and 
Gilmanton. Through the LRCD partnership, LRCS will 
be able to enhance the lives of individuals and families 
through expanded services. The Gale School will provide 
needed space to continue classes and other programming 
offered electronically during the pandemic and offer parent 
education courses, cooking classes, and other FRC supports. 

GALE SCHOOL PROJECT PARTNERSHIP  Partnerships for a Brighter Future
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LRCS FOUNDATION
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The purpose of the LRCS Foundation is to benefit LRCS by 
raising and receiving funds for LRCS to meet critical needs 
today, tomorrow, and into the future. The Foundation also 
manages capital contributions to its Endowment Fund. The LRCS 
Foundation is a 501(c)(3) nonprofit corporation, Federal Tax 
ID# 47-4258305. Gifts made to the LRCS Foundation are tax-
deductible to the full extent allowed by law.

Foundation Legacy Society – Launched in 2019, LRCS’ 
Legacy Society honors and recognizes the philanthropic 
leadership of individuals, families, businesses, and other 
entities that establish an endowed fund within the LRCS 
Foundation Endowment Fund, or who make a planned gift 
of $5,000 or more and/or a bequest designation as part of 
their estate. Gifts can come from cash, appreciated stock, 
real estate, life insurance, IRAs, and Donor-Advised Funds, 
among other options.

Society

Officers
Margaret Selig, President
Emily Fortson, Vice President 
Joanne Piper-Lang, Secretary/Treasurer

Directors
R. Stuart Wallace
Brinton W. Woodward, Jr. 
Shannon Robinson-Beland
Rebecca Bryant
Liaison from the Family Support Council, 
Cheryl Larose

LRCS Staff Provided To the Foundation
Robert Leda, VP of Development and PR
Shelley Kelleher, VP and CFO
Emily Ferrer, PR and Events Coordinator
Judy Maguire, Executive Assistant

Legacy Society Honor Roll

Region III Family Support Council
Irene (“Becky”) Gage

Van Otterloo Family Foundation
R. Stuart and Ruth W. Wallace
Brinton W. (“Pete”) Woodward

LRCS FOUNDATION BOARD OF DIRECTORS 2021-2022

For more information regarding the Legacy Society, 
please contact Bob Leda at 603-581-1588 

or email at robert.leda@lrcs.org.



Celebrating GENEROSITY
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Bank of New Hampshire
Christopher P. Williams Architects
CGI Employee Benefits Group
Circle Dental
Edward Detolla General Dentistry
Family Support Council, Region III
Finn & Finn Beautiful Smiles

Franklin Savings Bank
Hayward and Company, LLC
HK Powersports
Interlakes Family Dental Center
Moulton Farm
Kennell Orthodontics
Maroun Family Foundation

Philadelphia Insurance
Rodman Ford Sales
USI Insurance Services LLC
Winnisquam Dental
Wood and Clay Fine Homes, LLC

COMMUNITY SPONSORS

Annalee Davis Thorndike Fund
Belle Peabody Brown Fund
Bellis Family Fund
Franklin Savings Bank
Granite United Way
Greater Lakes Region Children’s Auction
Laconia School District, SAU 30
Maroun Family Foundation
New Hampshire Charitable Foundation

New Hampshire Children’s Trust
Northeast Delta Dental
Speare Memorial Hospital 
The Linden Foundation
The Samuel P. Pardoe Foundation
The State of New Hampshire
Van Otterloo Family Foundation 
Walmart (Corporate HQ)
Walmart Plymouth - Store # 2758

GRANTORS

We are grateful 
to the following 

individuals, businesses, 
organizations and 

foundations for this 
support that enriches 

our programs 
and services. 

As a mature organization, LRCS has established 
reliable revenue sources, including growing 
funds from the work of the LRCS Foundation. 
We continue to strategically expand programs 
and services to incorporate specific funding 
opportunities. Managing our complex finances 
as we age gracefully, creates a future full of 
possibilities for all those who benefit from our 
community centered mission.

FINANCES- FISCAL YEAR 2022

Medicaid
Public Support      
Non-Medicaid Program Fees	         
State of NH-DDS	         
Other   

REVENUE
Salaries, Benefits, Taxes
Other Direct Program Expense      
Other Expenses	         
Occupancy
Professional Fees
Deprecation
Advertising & Communiction	         

EXPENSES
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Celebrating GENEROSITY

Cocchiaro Family Foundation
Rich and Jant Cocchiaro
Bea and Woolsey Conover Fund New Hampshire Charitable Fund
Mr. and Mrs. Peter J. Coolidge
Edward and Bridget Council
Bud and Mary Crane
Rich Crocker
CGI Business Solutions
Dailey Family Fund of the NH Charitable Foundation 
Bill and Nancy Dailey
Dan Danson
Andra and Marjin Dekkers
Edward Detolla General Dentistry
David and Sylvia DeTscher
Gary and Lisa DiMartino
Elektrisola, Inc.
Maxfield Real Estate
Wendy Donnelly
Wendy Duggan
Rick and Toni Eaton
Mark and Tammy Emery
Eversource Energy Foundation Inc.
Emily and David Ferrer
Daniel Fife
Finn & Finn Beautiful Smiles: 
Dr. R. Thomas Finn and Dr. Kiirsten Finn

Annual Fund gifts, special events proceeds, and donations of goods and services provide much needed 
resources and opportunities for LRCS and for those we serve. Gifts listed were received between January 
1, 2021 and December 31, 2021 and/or in response to our year end 2021 Annual Appeal. 

We appreciate every donation whether large or small as they all make a difference and can’t thank you 
enough! Please help us in our mission to “Serve the Community by Promoting Independence, Dignity and 
Opportunity.” Charitable donations are tax deductible to the extent allowed by law. 

ANNUAL GIVING

Anonymous 
Jennifer Andrews
Robert and Sherrill Babler
Annika Backstrom
Tiffany Baert 
Kirk Beattie
Judy and Jerry Beck
Zita Bello
Julie and Richard Bernier
Virginia Bird
June and Peter Bixby
Winnisquam Dental 
Katie and Tim Blake
Cicero Kass L’Dor V’Dor Charitable Foundation
Mary Bolduc
Robert Braman and Elaine Trudeau
Rebecca Bryant
Robert Burke
Steve Camerino/Sarah Knowlton 
Interlakes Family Dental Center
Steve and Laren Carkin
Colleen and William Cass
Carrie Chase
Julia Chesley
Scott Clarenbach
Walmart Plymouth - Store # 2758
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Celebrating GENEROSITY 

LRCS and LRCS Foundation Contributors

Joel and Judy Fisher
Circle Dental
Emily Fortson
USI Insurance Services LLC
Jeffrey and Kristen Fox
Holly French
Frontstream
Irene Gage
Bonnie Gahm
Diane Garfield and Peter Gross, MD
Giuseppe’s Showtime Pizzeria
Sean Goodwin
Imperial Hauling, LLC
Megan Gray
Dean and Janet Gulezian
The Hamel Family
Debbie Hamel
Hannaford Helps - Bags 4 My Cause
Laura Hardiman
William C. and Una M. Harrington
Jane Harrington
Hayward and Company, LLC
Peter and Peg Hendel
Lynn Hilbrunner
Family Support Council, Region III
HK Powersports
Robert Huston
Irwin Automotive Group
Everett R. Johnson, DMD PLLC
Kim Johnson
Marc Joyal
Shelley Kelleher
Marissa Kelleher
Sandra and Kevin Kelly
Chris Kemp, The Sharma Group

Kennell Orthodontics
Rachel Keyser
Robert and Simone King
Myron and Rita Krupp
Victoria Lachance
Regina R. Lalumiere
George and Joanne Piper Lang
Norman and Joyce Larson
Garrett Lavallee
Jared Lee
Gary and Valerie Lemay
David Liberatore
Jessica Littizzio
Diane B Lockwood
Bank of New Hampshire
Jake and Elaine Ludes
Ron and Lori Magoon
Cynthia Makris
Renee Malionek
Tim and Elaine Mann
Melanie Mardin
Maroun Family Foundation
David Martin
Philadelphia Insurance
Michael McCauley
Douglas McDonald and Lesa Lakeman-McDonald
Speare Memorial Hospital
Michael Mellon
Nick Mercuri
Mr. and Mrs. James E. Morel
Donald and Sandra Morrissey
John Moulton Moulton Farm
Maria Moulton
Roger Nash
Debbie and Mark Needleman
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Celebrating GENEROSITY

LRCS and LRCS Foundation Contributors cont.

Network for Good
Suzanne Nimz-Bard
Deb and Don Nugent
Jeanin and Jeremy Onos
Steven Orton
Bryan and Karen Ottesen
Nevena Peeva
Randy Perkins
E.M. Heath
Mary Phillips
Laura Piscitello
Steve and Jane Plumley
Potts Family Foundation
Richard Purington
Cindy Rennie
Chad Richardson
Thad Richardson
Wendy Robb
Niall Robinson
John and Leslie Robinson
Wood and Clay, Inc.
Rodman Ford Sales
Randy Rogers
Gerald and Michelle Rosado
Elisabeth Rosencrum
Cris Rueffert
Eric Sargent, Mountain Top Builders, LLC
Jim Scadova
John Scheinman
Noelle Schwarz
Margaret Selig
Michelle Serraino
Shelly Shamberger
Angela Shaw
Curtis and Kim Smock

Anne Soucy
Evan and Jessica Stowell
Town Square Media
Steven Sweedler
Osteria Poggio
Kate Tarbox
The Benevity Community Impact Fund
Terry Tilley
Sara Tirrell
Stuart Trachy
Jennifer Tuttle
Trisha Tuttle
Kerry and Charles Tyler Fund 
of Fidelity Charitable
Anonymous
Timothy and Laurie Vachon
Van Otterloo Family Foundation
Phoebe VanScoy-Giessler
William J. and Rena M. Vecchio
Town of Hampton
Shirley Walker
R. Stuart and Ruth W. Wallace
Walmart (Corporate HQ)
Ellen Westbrook
Richard Weymouth
Bradley Whitman
Jeff Whitman
Blaise Whitman
Bruce and Betsy Whitmore
Russ Wilder
Christopher P. Williams Architects
Rick and Wendy Wilson
Ann Wing
Kelly Wing
Kelsey Wing

Jessica Wolff
Carol Woods
Brinton W. ‘Pete’ Woodward, Jr.
Ariana Ziminsky

Thank 
     You!

It is our intent to fully acknowledge 
our many supporters. We deeply 
appreciate the generosity of so 

many and want to ensure proper 
recognition. If your name has been 

omitted or misspelled please accept 
our apologies and notify our office 

at 603-524-8811 or email 
robert.leda@lrcs.org. 



Thank 
     You!
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Celebrating GENEROSITY - TRIBUTE GIFTS

We extend our 
appreciation to all 
donors who support 
LRCS through United 
Way and/or through 
payroll deduction via 
their employer. 

United Way Employee Contributions
Rebecca Bryant, LRCS

Colleen Cass, LRCS

Judith Maguire, LRCS

William Cass, State of New Hampshire

Sean Goodwin, State of New Hampshire

Lynn Hilbrunner, State of New Hamsphire

Marc Joyal, State of New Hampshire

Randy Perkins, Eversource Energy

Catherine Walker, Concord Hospital

Tribute Donations

Christopher Lemay
David and Florence Bernard
Robert Bersak
Nancy Borski	
Frederick Briggs
Amy Briggs and Daniel 
Scharstein
Geoff Burton
The Callnan’s
Jeremy and Bria Clark
Thomas Costigan
Scott and Karen Davis
John Ducsai
David Erickson
The Fairbrother’s - 
Bruce and Shelly
Virginia Geraci
Robert and Linda Hamilton
Larry Holmes
Doug and Carol Hounsell
Joe and Karin Itrato
The Johnstones
Maureen Kuharic
Joseph Lajewski
Doug and Mary Martin

Mary McCarthy
Alicia Melanson
Michael MacDonald
Deb and Don Nugent
Randy Perkins
The Richards
Dustin Ryan
Pam Sleeper
William and Jane Starr
Cara and Erik Stuart
Kathy and David Teece	
Dotty Treisner, PhD
Angelo and Kathy van Engelen
Persis Whalley
Patrice Woodward
Doug and Mary Martin
Mary McCarthy
Alicia Melanson
Michael MacDonald
Deb and Don Nugent
Randy Perkins
The Richards
Dustin Ryan
Pam Sleeper
William and Jane Starr

Cara and Erik Stuart
Kathy and David Teece	
Dotty Treisner, PhD
Angelo and Kathy van Engelen
Persis Whalley
Patrice Woodward 

Becky’s mentor 
Julie Choiniere 

Jane Babin 
Richard & Marie Leahy

Jeanette Benware 
Linda Mosher

Richard Collins
Suzanne Bagdasarian
Jacqueline OHara
The Mental Health Center of 
Greater Manchester
Paula Sinn
Kathleen Stocker
Maggie Wallace 

William Danson 
Jerome Fleischman

Rita Macomber 
Alan Berko and 
Peggy Flaherty-Berko

Al Nadeau 
Bernard Tracy

Richard Purington 
Paul and Patricia Weeks

Jean Tiffany 
Jonathan Tolman 

Brian Tilley
Tina Davenport
Emily Preston
Pamela Riel
Jessie Tichko
Jane Vachon

Ryan Toomey 
Security Storage, Inc.

Those we have lost
Judith Maguire
Melanie Mardin

In Memory Of

Stuart Carkin 
Martha Carkin
Charles and Susan Goulet

Colleen Cass 
The Hamel Family

Maxine Loupis 
Debra Truman

Raymond Murphy 
Karen Vucich

Rae’s Uncle Ronald 
Meridith Kosiorek

Caleb Sweedler 
Steven Sweedler

Wood and Clay 
Overhead Door Options

Brint Woodward 
Bruce and Sarah Barton
David Lockwood

In Honor Of



Lakes Region Community Services (LRCS) 
is “Dedicated to Serving the Community 

by Promoting Independence, 
Dignity and Opportunity.”

Main Office & 
Family Resource Center 

of Central NH
719 North Main Street 

Laconia, NH 

Mailing Address: 
LRCS PO BOX 509
Laconia, NH 03247

603-524-8811 • lrcs.org

Northern Office 
Whole Village 

258 Highland Street 
Plymouth, NH

Mailing Address: 
LRCS Northern Team 

PO BOX 509 
Laconia, NH 03247

lrcs.org

LRCS
PO Box 509
Laconia, NH 03247


